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President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance. He called the annual business meeting of the  
Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 7:01PM on September 7, 2022 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, 
IN.  
  
Attending the meeting were 
Ron Bekebrede, Charlie Davis, Donnie Abbott, George Eberhardt, Brenden Hobbs, Christopher Drane, Ryan Napiel, Jacob Chambers, 
Matt Tirey, Barb Rahn, David Barney, Dennis Pruett, Chris Rowe, Paul Jackson, David Harrison, Drew Rudd, Bill Thomas, Blake 
Herald, Tom Clark. 
 
ATTENTION:   
Eye and ear protection is Required while on the firing line at all times while using the outdoor range. 
If anyone lost a rechargeable battery pack at the outdoor range, contact Drew Rudd at 502-287-2561. 
Please do not drive through the fields. The roads have a hard bottom even with standing water. DO NOT DESTROY CLUB 
PROPERTY!  ANY MEMBER CAUGHT SHOOTING THE METAL PISTOL TARGET CARRIERS OR ANY OTHER 
PIECE OF CLUB PROPERTY WILL BE EXPELLED FROM THE CLUB AND REQUIRED TO PAY REPAIR COSTS OF 
THE ITEM DAMAGED.  Please read your newsletter and/or check the website to avoid going to the Range when a match is 
scheduled. Please take your trash home. When entering and leaving the Outdoor Range, lock the chain behind you. Wear your 
membership card on your clothing or equipment while at the Outdoor Range. Every member is allowed to ask you for proof of 
membership. 
 
MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the  
August 2022 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: There was no treasurer’s report given. 
 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS: First readings: Barb Rahn, Brenden Hobbs, David Harrison, Christopher Drane, David Barney, 
Jacob Chambers, Rayan Napier, Blake Herald Second reading: Chris Rowe, Frank Bonanarens  
 
OLD BUSINESS: George Eberhardt reported that we had a successful workday at the outdoor range and that the club would attempt 
to make these work days a more regular event to provide up keep on the outdoor range. President Copple reported that the furnace at 
the indoor range has been inspected and is in good working order.  The problem with heating the indoor range is due to the large 
surface area of the concrete that needs to be heated during the winter since the building is only heated during use.  
NEW BUSINESS:  Paul Jackson made a motion to have the door repaired on the indoor range.  The motion was seconded and 
approved. The work will be completed by club members. President Copple reminded members that during a match, the match director 
or their designee is the sole authority presiding over the course of the match.  If a participant has an issue that cannot be resolved in an 
agreeable manner, then that issue needs to be brought to the attention of the board and discussed outside of the match.  Vice-President 
Abbot congratulated club members, Paul Jackson and Mike Korff on their First-place win in the Vintage Sniper Match at the National 
Matches at Camp Perry this year.  He also mentioned how well the rifle programs have progressed since we implemented the use of 
the Shotmarker electronic target system.  Executive Officer Davis recommended that the club create a plaque to keep up with the 
club’s achievements at the national level as well as the international level of competition.  The board was in agreement and future 
work will attempt to achieve that goal.  President Copple raised a question regarding the potential closing of Floyd County 
Conservation Club.  No one in attendance had any knowledge of the closing to determine the accuracy of the statement. Drew Rudd 
announced that the club would restart a CMP sanctioned rimfire sporter match at the indoor club.  The dates and times of these 
matches will be announced later. 
 
 
MATCH RESULTS: Reported by Charlie Davis  
Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol;  
22 NMC: Expert: John LeMay 741-7*NES Sharpshooter: Devin Copple 767-7 *NES Marksman: Terry Copple 574-4  
Centerfire NMC Expert: John LeMay 741-7 *NES Sharpshooter: Tom Clark 628-4 *NES 
NMC Grand Agg: Expert: John LeMay 1564-22 *NES Sharpshooter: Tom Clark 1309-8 
Center fire Handicap Match: George Eberhardt 137  
Revolver Handicap Match:  



22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights: George Eberhardt  96  
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Telescopic Sights: George Eberhardt 96 
Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over:, 3-1/2” barrel and under:   
*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award 
 
 
 
UPCOMING MATCHES:  
SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: 9/7, 2-8PM, 9/14 8AM-3PM; 9/21, 2-8PM 8/24  2-8PM, 9/28, 2-8PM Contact Dwayne 
Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting during those practice 
matches. 
SIR&PC Outdoor 2700 Pistol Match: 9/27/2022. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or taxmanky@comcast.net. 
CMP M1 Mixed Military 9/17/2022, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 ebbie5313@gmail.com 
CMP service Rifle/HP  50 shot non-EIC match No Match this month, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 
ebbie5313@gmail.com 
For a Basic Pistol Course or Seminar on Legal Concepts for Concealed Carry and Self Defense with a Firearm by O2 Gun 
Group: Contact Doris Ooley at 812-786-4188 or via email at info@o2gungroup.com for more information. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, October 5, 2022 at 7 PM in the SIRPC meeting room of the Indoor Range located at the  
Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 PM. Minutes of the September meeting recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by 
Ron Bekebrede. 
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